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November General Meeting 

Wednesday, November 14 

Small Mammals 

In San Diego County  
with 

Project Wildlife 
7 p.m. Social—7:30 p.m. Program 

 

The thought of mountain lions and bears might get our 

blood racing, but we’re much more likely to encounter  

smaller and less fearsome mammals on our North County 

walks.  Skunks, raccoons, opossums, rabbits, and the like, 

play a very important role in maintaining the balance of 

nature in our native open spaces and in 

our backyards. 

Project Wildlife is a non-profit organi-

zation that cares for injured, orphaned, 

or sick native wildlife, returning reha-

bilitated animals back into the wild.  

Through their education programs they 

help foster a greater appreciation for 

these animals among the public, dispel- 

ling fears and misconceptions and teaching us to live in 

harmony with our native wildlife. 

Our November program will focus on these small mam-

mals of San Diego County that frequent our backyards.  

Project Wildlife volunteers will bring a surprise animal 

ambassador or two, live native animals whose circum-

stances prevent them from being released back into the 

wild.  It’ll be our chance to see these animals close up and 

hear about their life stories.  We’ll learn how Project Wild-

life receives and rehabilitates its animal patients, and learn 

about other small mammal species that are native to San 

Diego.               

Don’t play ‘possum.  Hop like a bunny to our November 

meeting!              

Oceanside Christmas Count Wants You! 
The 2012 annual Oceanside Christ-

mas Bird Count (CBC) will take 

place on Sunday, December 30, 

2012. Nearly 100 North County bird-

ers and nature enthusiasts will take 

part in this once-a-year adventure 

sponsored by the Buena Vista Audubon Society.  CBC 

results from all across North America are entered into the 

National Audubon Society’s database, providing scientists 

with a clearer image of wintering bird populations.  

Participants in the Oceanside count will be assigned to 

teams based on their bird identification skill levels and 

endurance.  Early in the morning on December 30, the 

teams will fan out to their assigned territories within the 15

-mile count circle that includes parts of Oceanside, Vista, 

Carlsbad and Camp Pendleton.  After the morning count, 

everyone will gather back at the Nature Center for a free 

chili luncheon and "The Sacred Reporting Of The Lists," 

where we compile and discuss the morning’s results.  

Based on the totals in recent years, we can expect to tally 

more than 40,000 birds representing as many as 190 spe-

cies during this year’s CBC. 

Fledglings Welcome:  If you're a new or inexperienced 

birder and would like to help in the Christmas Count, 

please join Joan Fountain and Tom Troy on Buena Vista 

Lagoon that day.  No experience necessary.  See Page 3 

for more information. 

Experienced Birders:  Contact Terry Hunefeld at thune-

feld@gmail.com to be assigned to a group leader who will 

fill you in on when and where to meet.  Become a part of 

this fun holiday birding tradition.                      

NOTE:    

As is our 

custom, 

there will be no 

General Meeting 

or newsletter in 

December.      

Happy Holidays! 
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Another Great Year for BVAS 
The numbers are in, and they are looking good!  Continu-

ing its trend of steady growth in recent years, BVAS 

reached new highs in membership and program participa-

tion in the fiscal year ending June 30.  And for those of 

you who like numbers, here are the stats.  Almost 2,000 

North County households representing over 3,000 individ-

uals are members of Buena Vista Audubon Society, a total 

that places BVAS among the higher tier of California 

chapters in terms of size.  Included in that total are over 

550 “Friends of BVAS” and Ruddy Duck Club members. 

The BVAS Annual Report also showed that a total of 

15,667 people either visited the Nature Center or were 

served by other BVAS programs.   

Nature Education programs and special events at the Na-

ture Center attracted over 3,300 individuals, including 

2,100 youngsters who participated in school tours, nature 

camps, preschool storytime, and scouting programs.   

BVAS offered 27 birding trips in the field and at sea dur-

ing the year, helping 550 participants add to their life lists. 

The Nature Center also served as a meeting place for a 

number of nature and community-oriented groups, with a 

combined attendance of almost 900 people.   

Finally, BVAS 

volunteers took 

the show on the 

road with out-

reach programs 

touching a total 

of 4,400 people.  

Over half of this 

outreach was 

through the Na-

tive Plant Club 

and School Gar-

dens programs 

headed by our intrepid Joan Bockman.  

Many thanks to all the volunteers, committee members, 

directors, officers, and the dedicated BVAS staff for work-

ing so hard to make this past year such a success.  Thank 

you also, to the BVAS general membership, BVAS 

Friends, and Ruddy Duck Club businesses whose member-

ship dues, financial contributions, 

donated services, and enthusiastic 

participation in BVAS programs 

throughout the year contributed so 

greatly to the resources and energy 

that fueled such a successful year.    

What a team!  These BVAS stalwarts, Annette 

Schneider, Lucille Davis, and Joyce Anderson 

have been volunteering non-stop ever since the 

Nature Center first opened its doors in 1988.   

An enthusiastic and much appreciated team of volunteers ham it up at the 2012 BVAS Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon. 

Buena Vista Creek Ecological Reserve 

Marron Adobe Open House  
The public is invited to a special open house at the historic 

Marron Adobe.  The event will take place on Saturday, 

November 10, 2-4 p.m.  This historic adobe and the land 

surrounding it is identified as one of the twelve most en-

dangered historic sites in all of San Diego County.  The 

valley, a key link in the regional wildlife movement corri-

dor, includes El Salto Waterfall (a sacred site to Native 

Americans), an adobe house dating back to the original 

Mexican land grant, and Buena Vista Creek itself, with its 

rich natural   resources that support the downstream lagoon.  

Unfortunately, a proposed mixed development project ad-

jacent to the reserve is in its final stages of review and ap-

proval from the City of Carlsbad.  The development as 

proposed would destroy much of the historic context and 

ecological significance of this priceless area.  

Preserve Calavera will host the event, which will also in-

clude a guided walk in the reserve, special exhibits high-

lighting the cultural, historic and natural resources of the 

area, and a silent auction featuring unusual items.   

Directions:  Take College Ave. off-ramp from Hwy. 78.  

Go west on Haymar/Plaza Rd. past the Mossy Nissan car 

dealership to the end of the road.  For more information 

contact info@preservecalavera.org, or call 760-724-3887. 


